## TOWN OF WOLFEBORO CONSERVATION COMMISSION DREDGE & FILL MEETING February 25, 2017

<u>Members Present:</u> Dan Coons, Chairman, Lenore Clark, Vice-Chairman, Ed Roundy, Jeff Marchand, Art Slocum, Members.

Chairman Coons opened the meeting at 8:00 AM at the Town Hall Annex Conference Room.

William Iannazzi/Karen Richardson (Heirs of Dorothy P. Whittier) Fawnhaven Drive Standard Dredge & Fill Tax Map #231-32

The applicant proposes to construct a building location within poorly drained wetland as a least impacting alternative to accessing a building location in the rear of the property.

Referencing the William lannazzi/Karen Richardson Standard Dredge & Fill Permit application, Tax Map #231-32, the Wolfeboro Conservation Commission reviewed the application however, due to snow cover, has not been able to view the site. The Commission notes that there was an application for wetland impacts on this parcel, that received approval in 2006. The Commission was not provided a copy of the final approved plans therefore, the Commission is unable to comment upon any differences between the current submitted application and the approved #2005-00475 application. The Commission was also not provided with a full copy of the application therefore, having no knowledge about the loss of wetland functions and values from the proposed application. Due to the lack of the applicant's response to the "20 Questions" or the impact to wetland functions and values, the Commission is unable to recommend approval of the application as submitted.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lee Ann Hendrickson

Lee Ann Hendrickson